Members of the House Education Committee: 
	I would like to ask you to do all you can to support Representative Seaton’s amendment to HB 278 to allow tax credits for donations made to non-profits who provide early childhood education. This is a wonderful way to make it easier for corporations and other large donors to support our most important and least funded educational sector.
	I have asked Representative Seaton to include the Parents as Teachers program as a qualifying "early learning program”.  Parents as Teachers supports all five factors identified by "Strengthening Families" to be essential for helping families successfully raise healthy, resilient children.   Nothing is more effective than supporting PARENTS in their role as "teacher" of their children.  A recent article in the ADN by Lauran Neergaard (AP) "More Talking to Babies Builds Word Skills" states what we have heard many times: that it is the amount of complex language that children learn in the home that makes the most difference in their readiness for school and their school success in later years.  She also notes that researchers have found these differences can be seen in children as young as 18 months! This would mean “early education” must start long BEFORE age 3 or 4!
	Julia O'Malley recently had a very pertinent article: "To Improve Education in AK, We Should Look At Poverty, Not Vouchers" (http://www.adn.com/2014/02/01/3302709/julia-omalley-to-improve-eduation.html) Her main point is that it is POVERTY that makes the difference between "successful" or "failing" schools.  We know it certainly makes a difference between successful and failing students.  And improving early childhood education through MUCH better (affordable) early learning centers AND parent education programs will help bridge that gap. If we can make it easier for families to access higher quality education programs, and we can make it easier for any family that needs support to find that help in a timely way, we can improve the outcomes for those children; we will have higher test scores and higher graduation rates.  
Sincerely, 
Lolita Brache
KKELC Board Chair
Best Beginnings Homer, Co Chair
299 0694

PS While I’m here let me also say that I oppose the idea of any state monies going to private schools. We do not need  a constitutional amendment to allow for vouchers or other forms of public support for private schools.
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Dear Rep Gattis,
Thank you for your forward thinking to allow tax credits for families seeking to ensure their children have the very best start in life.  Recent research has proved that our best return on investment is in the early years of life.  When children have a strong foundation of learning they have all the tools they need to be successful.  
I support HB 278 and I hope you do to.  It strikes me that we are rewarding people doing the right thing at the right time for their children rather than asking the State of Alaska to pay for services to help kids catch up later.  
Thank you for your support of early learning and development programs such as Early Intervention, Early Head Start, Parents as Teachers, and Head Start.
 
Best Regards,
Amy Simpson, 
Programs for Infants and Children, Inc.
Executive Director
550-3024

